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ASU – Autumn Term 
 

Over the summer an idea was put forward to have 

an ‘Island Boat Trip’ so, on Wednesday 14
th

 

September ASU members were kitted out with 

buoyancy aids and 

‘shipped’ to the island 

where we were taken on a 

tour of the trails around the 

island. We also had the 

opportunity to meet some 

of the local residents who, 

quite frankly, looked like a square meal wouldn’t 

do them any harm!! 

Nevertheless, they 

seemed pleased to have 

visitors and willingly 

posed for a couple of 

photographs for the 

album! After our tour 

our reliable helms took us back to the mainland 

where we were fed and watered 

by the kitchen staff, already on 

duty for the last ‘Wet Night’ 

session of the year. Thanks to 

Kath, Norah & Dorothy we 

enjoyed burgers, chips and a hot 

drink. Our thanks to Roy ‘Skip’ 

who organised the boats for us 

and was our guide for the evening and also to the 

‘skippers’ of the boats who braved the waves to 

get us there and back safely. A really enjoyable 

evening was had by all and 

we hope to return in the not 

too distant future. 
 

Each year, instead of 

sending Christmas Cards 

our members give a donation to a nominated 

Charity  and last year we elected to send our 

donation of £100 to the 25
th

 Carlisle Scout Group 

who had suffered as a result of the floods in late 

2015/early 2016. This was in response to an 

appeal from Leaders in our District who had  

 

 

previously made 

contact with this Group. We received a bundle of 

‘Thank You’ cards made by the Cubs of the 25
th

 

Carlisle Group with a 

covering letter of thanks from 

their Akela, Colin Read.  

This year we have decided to 

send our donation to ‘Water 

Aid’ which supports people 

all over the world where fresh water is not readily 

available. 
 

In October we once again 

enjoyed fish ‘n chips at Fylde 

Road ‘Chippy’ followed by 

coffee and biscuits at Carl & 

Marjorie’s. Whilst there, we 

took the opportunity to hold 

an informal meeting and it 

was decided by members present that, as time was 

running out to book our annual Christmas Lunch 

and as it was increasingly difficult finding a date 

and venue to suit all, we would meet in January 

2017 for a New Year’s Lunch instead. A 

provisional date of Friday 20
th

 

January was decided upon and final 

details will be confirmed to 

members. 
 

Our final meeting for this year in November saw a 

welcome return to our Curling Contest. This is always 

an exciting and competitive activity with members in 

two teams battling to keep their opponents ‘stones’ off 

the target. Members also enjoyed a glass of sherry 

(those who weren’t driving!) and a mince pie or two, 

an early nod to the festive season. Also during 

November some of our members assisted at the annual 

Cub Swimming Gala at Formby pool helping us to 

fulfil our ‘Active’ role within the District. 
 

We would like to take this early 

opportunity to wish all in Southport 

Scout District a very joyous and 

peaceful Christmas and a Happy New Year!  
 

Penny Rimmer 

http://www.southportdistrictscouts.org.uk/
http://www.merseysidescouts.org.uk/


CHRISTMAS WISHES 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

On behalf of the Executive Committee I 

would like to wish all members of 
Southport Scout District  a very Happy 

Christmas and all good wishes for the 
New Year!! 
 

Regards to all, 
 

Penny,  
District Secretary    
 

News from the 62nd! 

 

Our sections have been having a busy term with 

the 62nd Beavers working on many activities 

towards various badges. They also really enjoyed 

the Climbing Hangar in Liverpool last Saturday 

and were very well behaved at our Remembrance 

Parade Service at St Cuthbert's where they helped 

us on coffee duty. They are looking forward to 

joining the rest of the Group as we support our 

church at its annual Christmas Fair this Saturday. 

We will join the 64th Rainbows, Brownies and 

Guides to sing carols for those visiting the Fair. 

The Beavers are also looking forward to going to 

Jump Warehouse for their end of term party. We 

would also like to welcome Sally as BSL and say 

a huge thank you to Catherine for all her hard 

work as BSL. Neither has left - they've just 

swapped roles! We wish them luck in their new 

jobs :) 

 

Our Cubs have been working towards the World 

Challenge badge and are currently cooking and 

crafting their way around India! They have also 

been working very hard on the camp blanket to 

show off at the Promise Party on 16th December. 

Rehearsals are well underway for the sketch on 

the same night - watch this space as to whether 

they've all learned to turn right at the same time 

though!! 

 

Our Cub team also did extremely well to win the 

District Cubs Swimming Relay Trophy for the 6th 

year running and also missed out by only one 

point to win overall for the 6th time. A huge 

BRAVO though to 1st Tigers who wrestled the 

trophy off us after 5 years running. 
 

Cubs are looking forward to the Promise Party, 

Carol Singing at the Church Fair and our last party 

night at Jump Warehouse. Exciting activities 

ahead for them! They also turned out in great 

numbers for Remembrance Parade joining 

Beavers and Scouts to make Soldier Silhouettes 

that were displayed in the church grounds. 
 

The Group 

would like to 

thank Phil for 3 

years of hard 

work running 

our Scout 

Section but 

unfortunately 

we said 'Au 

Revoir' to him 

as half term 

broke. We wish 

him well for 

whatever the 

future brings.  

Myself and Byron are running Scouts until 

Christmas and together with the leaders we have 

worked this half term on the Fire Safety badge and 

the Communicator badge as well as wide games in 

the dark and a mystery night to come soon. Jump 

warehouse will have to watch out as we turn up 

there for 3 consecutive nights at the end of term! 

Our 8 eldest Scouts are also keen to accept the 

challenge that is Frostbite! 

 

We would also like to congratulate our Chief 

Scout Award winners who are attending the 

District awards Presentation on Sunday - an 

excellent achievement. 

Finally a personal 'thank you' to all our leaders, 

occasional helpers and young leaders without 

whom we wouldn't be able to run a Group that has 

so much fun. challenge and adventure. 

The vacancy still stands for a Scout Leader to lead 

the section after Christmas so please get in touch 

if you're interested - a refurbished HQ, long 

waiting list, well behaved Scouts, well trained 

parents, countryside location, fabulous line 

manager - what's not to love!!!! 

Happy Christmas to all. 
 

Diane  GSL 62nd.                24
th

 November 2016 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
We are very excited to announce that following 
the success of #YouShape 2016, where over 
20,000 young people and volunteers got involved, 
2017 will see a whole #YouShape month held in 
February. Obviously Youth Shaped Scouting is 
about everyday Scouting all year round, but UK 
Scouting is focusing on February to really support 
young people and volunteers to embed this 
traditional part of Scouting into what we do and 
celebrate what are already good examples of  
Youth Shaped Scouting.  

 
We won’t be holding a national event like last 
year because this year is all about local impact 
and embedding good practice. 
 

The outcomes nationally we are looking to 
achieve are: 
ü Raise the profile and understanding of YSS 

across the organisation. We have set a 
target of at least 50,000 young people 
across 80% of Districts to take part in 
some way. 

ü Increase the quality and quantity of 
sectional Youth Shaped Scouting such as 
PL Forums and Sixers meetings where 
young people get to express their ideas 
and gain more leadership opportunities. 

ü Youth Commissioners working 
collaboratively with their 
Districts/Counties to embed Youth Shaped 
Scouting into the four areas of Youth 
Shaped Scouting: Programme, Leadership, 
Management and Governance. 

ü Work in partnership nationally to shape 
the future aspirations of the UK Scout 
Association. 

 

There will be information released over the 
coming months with more detail, ideas, 
suggestions and lots more but for now it’s about 
getting the ball rolling, starting to plan and 
making sure you have a team of people ready to 
make it a February that really have an impact. 

Consider your options and carefully make 
decisions on what your District/County will hope 
to achieve. One of the keys to its success will be 
making sure Youth Commissioners work together 
in Districts, Counties and Regions to plan, 
delegate and action what you want to see 
happen. 
 
Some examples of what could happen in 
#YouShape month: 

 Patrol Leaders camp for volunteers and 
PLs to come together. Run training on 
how to run successful Troop forums. 

 County/District Youth Forum on tour, a 
team of young people could visit a large 
number of sections and support the 
leaders to hold youth forums.  

 Executive training on Youth Shaped 
Scouting. 

 Plan a youth shaped camp for your 
section. Week 1: design the programme. 
Week 2: pack and prepare for camp. Week 
3: go on camp ran by the PLs for example. 
Week 4 review and reflect on how it went. 

 Host a Regional #YouShape event at a 
campsite or activity centre and engage 
with young people and volunteers on 
relevant topics. 

 Work with the ADCs/ACCs to plan 
programme support days/evenings for 
leaders to find out more about running a 
youth shaped section. 
 

As you can see there is a wide range of options 
for success. We want Youth Commissioners to 
lead on the month, with support from their 
County/District/Area/Region to make it a success. 
 

Resources for 2017 

 

Planning for #YouShape 2017 is already in action 
and resources are being developed.  

 

Find out more about what to expect for 
#YouShape 2017 in this resource.  
 

Looking for some ways to adapt your activities to 
make them even more Youth Shaped before the 
new resources launch? 
 
 Download our Youth Shaped Survival Guide. 
 
 

http://scouts.org.uk/media/786487/What-to-Expect-3-.pdf
https://members.scouts.org.uk/documents/My%20Youth%20Shaped%20Survival%20Guide%5b1%5d.pdf


Available from the Scout 
Shop.  

Also available; versions for 
Beavers, Cubs, Scouts, 
Explorers and as a wrist 
band. Bulk discounts on the 
website 
 

If you are looking to run a 
local event and want to 

know the national agenda for the day have a look 
here! 

Youth Shaped Scouting isn’t a new concept; 
empowering young people to decide, design and 
implement their own programme and 
experiences is what Scouting really does well but 
we do want to ensure that this continues and is 
embedded in all that the movement provides.  

 

Activities such as youth forums can be a great 
way of empowering young people, improving the 
Scouting experience, learning new skills and 
ensuring we are all working in partnership. It’s up 
to you how you get involved…spend from 10 
minutes at your weekly Beaver meeting to a 
whole weekend at a county youth forum and 
wear your YouShape badge with pride. You can  
order them here.  
 

Youth Shaped Resources  
To start you off we have compiled some great ideas 
around what to discuss and how to deliver fun and 
effective activities and youth forums, for each section. 
These are for you to use during YouShape Week and 
contain information on how to get involved in the 

national conversation.  
 

For a chance to win a £100 or £50 voucher for your 
scout group to use at Scout Shops let us know what 
you have been up to during YouShape Week.  

 

Give us your feedback and let us know what you 
have been talking about during YouShape week 
here! 
Download your printable YouShape Week 
certificates below: 
Beavers  
Cubs  
Scouts  
Explorers/Network  
Look out for the  YouShape virtual badge on the 
new Network platform! 

 

 

ȬYouth Shaped 
3ÃÏÕÔÉÎÇȭ  manuals 
are also available in 
Cub Resource,  
Scout Resource,  
 and 
Explorer/Network  
Resource formats. 

 
 
 
 
 

YouShape 2015 was the first event of its kind; 
over 120 young people aged 14-25 from across 
the UK came together to discuss Youth-Shaped 
Scouting. The event was a great success and 
really helped all involved understand and draw a 
picture of young people's current and previous 
experiences of shaping their Scouting. Online 
engagement was incredible, we certainly feel like 
we got the movement enthused but this year's 
aim is to get everybody talking, to create an even 
bigger national conversation around Youth-
Shaped Scouting. 

 

 Read the YouShape 2015 report here.   
 

If you have any questions please email 
youth.shaped@scouts.org.uk and don't forget to 
keep engaging through social media using the 
#youshape.   
 

Youth Shaped Scouting provides a platform to 
empower young people to shape their Scouting at 
a national and local level.  

 

We are encouraging all sections to engage and 
take part in activities that enable members to 
shape their Programme and have a voice! Youth 
Shaped Scouting isn’t and should not be reserved 
for 1 week a year, but everyday…so if you have 
been involved or 
engaged with any 
Youth Shaped 
Scouting activities in 
2016 then shout 
about what you are  
doing by wearing a 
brand new 
Occasional You 
Shape badge. 

https://staging.scouts.org.uk/documents/Agenda%20for%20those%20at%20home.pdf
http://shop.scouts.org.uk/search.aspx?SearchTerm=youshape&x=0&y=0
http://shop.scouts.org.uk/search.aspx?SearchTerm=youshape&x=0&y=0
http://www.surveygizmo.com/s3/2534708/YouShape-Week-Feedback
http://www.surveygizmo.com/s3/2534708/YouShape-Week-Feedback
http://www.surveygizmo.com/s3/2534708/YouShape-Week-Feedback
https://members.scouts.org.uk/documents/Beaver%20Certficate.pdf
https://members.scouts.org.uk/documents/Cubs%20Certificate.pdf
https://members.scouts.org.uk/documents/1Scouts%20certificate.pdf
https://members.scouts.org.uk/documents/Explorersnetwork%20certificate.pdf
http://prepared.scouts.org.uk/network/what%E2%80%99s-new
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NFS2VG3cG24
https://members.scouts.org.uk/documents/000%20PG%20You%20Shape_Report_FINAL.pdf
mailto:https://twitter.com/search?q=%23youshape&src=typd?subject=YouShape
https://twitter.com/search?q=%23youshape&src=typd


District Awards Day  

 

Southport District Scouts held their annual 
awards day on Sunday 27th November for all 
our Beavers, Cubs and Scouts who have 
earned their respective Chief Scout Awards 
this year....the highest they can earn in each 
section.  
 

The 45 Scouts were presented with a 
certificate from our District Commissioner and 
then had an official photograph taken. The 
presentations were intermingled with 
Campfire Songs and a few jokes and we 
were watched over by Cyril, our District HQ's 
adopted Seagull. Well done and 
congratulations to all that were there.  
Mark Furness  

 

Parent guides 

 

Parent’s Guides to Scouting 
 

The Parent’s Guides are designed to give parents a 

brief introduction to the section, explain the types 

of activities young people take part in and 

highlight the skills young people will gain. These 

guides support Leaders to engage with parents and 

encourage parents to get more involved with 

Scouting. 

 

There are four section-specific versions of the 

Parent’s Guide resource, which are:  
 

Parent’s Guide to Beavers 

Parent’s Guide to Cubs 

Parent’s Guide to Scouts 

Parent’s Guide to Explorers 

 

The Parent’s Guides can be accessed in the 

following ways: 

 

Member Resources – PDFs are free to 

download or view online at the links above 
 

Print Centre (scouts.org.uk/brand) – the guides 

are available on the Print Centre and can be 

personalised to make them relevant to the local 

section. These personalised copies of the Parent’s 

Guides can be downloaded for free or printed  

copies are available to purchase  
 

Got a question? 
Frequently Asked Questions - Answers to lots of 

questions about these resources and the changes 

from previous versions can be found in the FAQs 

document.  
 

Get in touch – email the Scout Information Centre 

at info.centre@scouts.org.uk  

or call 0345 300 1818  
 

 

 
     Cyril keeps an  eye on 

the proceedings  

http://scouts.org.uk/media/785429/a6-parents-guide-to-beavers_aw_hr.pdf
http://scouts.org.uk/media/785432/a6-parents-guide-to-cubs-aw_hr.pdf
http://scouts.org.uk/media/792119/A6-Parents-guide-to-Scouts-v5_Final.pdf
http://scouts.org.uk/media/792122/A6-Parents-guide-to-Explorers_Final_AW_low-res.pdf
https://www.n2printcentre.com/login.aspx
http://scouts.org.uk/media/792532/Parent-Guide-FAQs-for-Members.pdf
mailto:info.centre@scouts.org.uk?subject=Parent's%20Guides

